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College Roundtable for Planning and Budgeting

MINUTES

Monday, April 22, 2019

Present:
Felicia Bridges, Romina Contreras, Lisa R. Cook, Martin De Mucha Flores, Natalia Fedorova, Francisco Gamez, Sam Gillette, Kuni Hay, Cora Leighton, Jennifer Lenahan, Kelly M. Pernell, Cynthia Reese, Stacey Shears, Shirley Slaughter, Rowena Tomaneng, Alejandria Tomas, Charlotte Lee

Guests: Meredith Marschak, Suraj Reddy, Sharon Millman
Co-Chairs: 
Rowena Tomaneng, College President and Kelly Pernell, Academic Senate President 
	AGENDA AND DISCUSSION ITEMS

	1. Review Agenda

	Co-Chair Tomaneng called the meeting to order and attendees were requested to review the agenda.

She informed the committee members that the draft of the ACCJC Five Year Integrated Financial Plan was distributed prior to the meeting.

· The Board will be reviewing the document for approval at the District’s Board meeting tomorrow.

· The document will not be reviewed today but instead was distributed for the committee’s review and information.
· Once the final document is ready for submittal she will send a communication out to the campus, along with the final draft.
Motion:  Alejandria Tomas moved to accept the agenda as is.
Second by: Stacey Shears
All in favor
Meeting agenda approved.

	2. Review Minutes from 04-08-19

	Co-Chair Pernell requested that attendees review the April 8th meeting minutes. She requested a motion to approve the minutes.
Motion:  Stacey Shears moved to approve the minutes.

Second by:  Alejandria Tomas
All in favor

Opposed: None

Abstentions:  Kuni Hay, Cora Leighton and Jennifer Lenahan abstained due to absence.
Meeting minutes approved.

	3. Building User Group (BUG) Updates on BCC Campus Expansion project

	Leader: Meredith Marschak

Document:  2019 0422 - BCC CEXP Roundtable Presentation, BCC CEXP - 2118 Milvia St – Packet, BCC CEXP - 2050 Center St - Packet
Director Shirley Slaughter introduced guest presenters noting they will be presenting the current floor plan for 2118 Milvia Street. Based on previous conversations a couple of years ago, she stated that what they have come up with is in line with discussions that included all of the user groups that will be going forward in the new building.

The presentation was led by Noll & Tam Principal Architect Meredith Marschak with Noll & Tam Designer Suraj Reddy and PCCD Facilities Project Manager, Sharon Millman in attendance.

· Meredith reviewed the previous plans, where they left off, where they are now, and the goals.

· They met with the Building User Group (BUG) on March 27th.

· The objective of today’s meeting is to confer that they are on the right track and to ensure that they have identified all of the functional areas.
The diagram of the proposed Milvia Street layout was reviewed.

· Meredith noted that they are testing to see what they can fit in the building as it is relatively a small site. Technically, it will be considered a high-rise building at six floors with a roof garden. 

· There is a lot of core space required such as:

· Stairs

· Elevators

· Restrooms
· She pointed out the property line and the parking lot next door to 2118 Milvia where they want to create the ability to connect a future building should the college acquire that piece of land in the future. 
· It would create the ability to connect a future building without disrupting the floor plan at the 2118 Milvia.
Q. Jennifer Lenahan asked if there could be glass around the Veteran’s Center.
Response: Yes. They are really trying to organize the building so that many spaces as possible have natural light.
The 2050 Center proposed diagram plan was reviewed.  A point of conversation for the group noted by Meredith is regarding the TLC

· The lowest cost alternative is to leave the current TLC where it is and take over the office as auxiliary space.
· Take IT’s current space and make it into the new Career Center.

· They would open the wall and surround it with more glass so there would be more visibility.

· The other option would be to flip the TLC and Career Center locations.

The 4th floor displayed major changes such as relocating the President’s and Instruction offices and opening up the area for new lab space with prep.

· Feedback that they received from Barbara Des Rochers was that the Suite 450 area could be used for Physics, Engineering, and Earth Sciences.
On the 5th floor, they may also consider enlarging the Chemistry Lab but they haven’t gotten that far yet.

Discussion Notes:

1. TLC/Career Center Swap
Noll + Tam presented the opportunity, invited discussion.  No comments.

2. Student Study Space at Milvia

Comment: It is important to have student study space in the new building, with adequate power and/or USB outlets.  Current facilities do not have enough space or power.
Response: At Milvia there will be a substantial Student Lounge on the first floor and there is generous circulation space, which should support furniture like at Center.  At Center, the Library will be expanded.  Power and/or USB outlets will be considered in more detail in the next phase of design.

3. Good Light vs. Good Dark for Classrooms
Comment: Some courses, such as film and art history, need good quality darkness for instruction.

Response: The window coverings can be specified to be more robust, true blackout blinds with side channels.  This will be considered in more detail in the next phase of design.

4. Light vs. View for Classrooms
Comments: Some course activities, such as public speaking, benefit from privacy, separate from questions of lighting.  Exposure to external view can exacerbate anxiety for some students delivering speeches.

Response: Backlighting/glare can also be an issue for speeches.  This will be considered in more detail in the next phase of design.
5. Disruption in Shared Faculty Offices
Comment: Consider the mix of full-time and part-time faculty when designing shared offices.  Comings and goings and informal meetings can be disruptive.

Response: The faculty office suites will also have some small meeting rooms included so that impromptu meetings can be nearby but less disruptive.  

6. Location of Student Lounge at Center
Comment: Concern with proximity of new Student Lounge to chemistry labs.  When Center was first occupied, it was not possible to lock the labs and items went missing.  In the present, the proximity to the Bookstore and existing lounge facilitate casual entry into and through the science labs, which is a safety hazard.  In addition, it is difficult to contain the formaldehyde smell from the labs.  However, this new lounge space might be appropriate for science students to study.

Comment: An upside to proximity is the quick deployment of laboratory extinguishers to respond to cooking fires in the lounge.

Response: The odor issues would be the same regardless of the type of student studying in this location.  The current architecture suggests the lab door is the “main door” in this hallway but the remodel could make a minor reconfiguration to better guide the public to more public areas such as the lounge.  The remodel might be able to reduce security and odor issues with hardware and ventilation upgrades.  This could be addressed in the next phase of design.
7. Kitchenettes for Staff Use
Comment: the kitchenettes on each level get a lot of staff use at Center.  Please provide also at Milvia.

Response: This can be considered in the next phase of design.
NEXT STEP

Per President Tomaneng: present this info at a Town Hall.

“Discussion Notes” were recorded by Sharon Millman. Detailed plan diagrams for both building projects can be found in the 2019 0422 - BCC CEXP Roundtable Presentation document.

	4. Guided Pathways Report

	Leaders: Kuni Hay and Stacey Shears
Document: BCC CCRC_SOAA_CCC_March2019 (003). DRAFT 4-19-19

The State Chancellor’s Office Guided Pathways (GP) Scale of Adoption Self-Assessment needs to be submitted by April 30th. 
VPSS Shears reported that she and VPSS Hay completed a first draft and wanted to share it with the design team and Roundtable for feedback.

It is a standard template with equity considerations in each area that does not necessarily align with the questions but are included to keep equity in mind.

· The Scale of Adoption breakdowns with the start of the Mapping Pathways, similar to our “Prep” group. 
· The Helping Students Choose and Enter a Program Pathway is our “Moving In” group.

· Keeping Students on Path is our “Moving Through”.

· The last group, Ensuring That Students are Learning is our “Moving On” group.
· They combined Prep and “Moving In”.

VPI Hay added that it looks different from the assessment done last year and the work plan. In the Scale of Adoption at Our College column they want us to identify where we are based on the following definition. 
Scale of Adoption

Definition

Not occurring
College is currently not following, or planning to follow, this practice 

Not systematic
Practice is incomplete, inconsistent, informal, and/or optional 

Planning to Scale
College is has made plans to implement the practice at scale and has started to put these plans into place

Scaling in Process

Implementation of the practice is in progress for all students 

At Scale
Practice is implemented at scale—that is, for all students in all programs of study 

President Tomaneng stated that she thinks what is happening with the new template around the equity considerations embedded in each of them is because of the Board of Governors’ perspective and Chancellor Oakley’s perspective; what they are really pushing for system-wide is that we are integrating and infusing all of the other initiatives that we have along with it the funding sources, into this Guided Pathways initiative.
· She thinks this is what is happening around the Student Equity and Achievement Program and the funding.

· She reported that at a meeting she attended last Friday, Chancellor Oakley stated that we need to also be looking at Strong Workforce and all of the activities that we are doing; that there are alignments to GP, since we have the Five-Year Implementation Plan.
VPSS Shears added that as they went through the document they noticed a very strong emphasis on Strong Workforce and Career Education. They tried to be as mindful as they could of the equity considerations but as they work on the Equity Plan she believes they have some opportunities to bridge the two documents and our efforts.

Lisa Cook stated that the last time that we did this kind of rating ourselves it was done with a cross-functional team. She asked if we are going to have a process where there is a group that does the rating.
Response: There is an IPC meeting coming up this week and this can be put on the agenda. Right now, the timeline is a major factor and why it is being discussed at Roundtable. She encouraged anyone with feedback to send it to them so it can be incorporated.

· VPI Hay indicated that they are relying on the design team so there is a google document in there that they can access to do exactly what Lisa is saying.
· They can share this with IPC members so that they can start doing that as well.


Lisa commented that last time it was done as a survey, created by Research Analyst Phoumy 
Sayavong. It was shared at different shared Governance groups so we would have that sense as college.

President Tomaneng thinks there is time to as Phoumy to send it out to the committees and they can just do a rating, i.e., do you agree with this rating or, if not where do you think we are. This will give us a better gauge. 
VPSS Shears noted that not everything is “Scaling in Process” or “Planning to Scale” and that we did have some that were Not Systematic such as 1b; primarily because we don’t do a lot with employment at the college for students.
Francisco Gomez added that the CE programs are designed for industry as far as with advisory boards and meeting industry demand in the Bay Area. All of our programs are designed to use Labor Market Information (LMI) data which is the state data that shows whether there are openings versus what we are producing and social and supply index.  All of our CE programs are definitely geared towards employability within the area; the Bay Area being the larger region and the East Bay being the micro region. As far as career services itself, we are not even close to anything here.
· President Tomaneng commented that this is the gap that we have identified for the last couple of years.  That is why we brought in the CE and the Strategic Planning goals. As we rethink and redraft the Student Equity Plan, she noted that we really have to look at Career Transfer as that has been looked at as an expansion area.
· Francisco: We can say that our program for the CE meet industry demands, because we have the LMI data to support that and you have to review your CE programs yearly. As far as placement, that was stated as something that we don’t do.

· VPSS Shears indicated that she may have been reading it as if it is about placement, and it’s not. If it is about preparation then we have it.
Q.  Cora Leighton asked if this only CE?

Response: No this is everything.

· Cora noted that the ADTs are preparing for further education, that’s their purpose.
· She added that this would be a good place to also put in faculty advising.
· Connecting and guiding people into employment and/or further education are a part of their goal.
There was cross-discussion on the 1b rating of Not Systematic. It was decided to wait for the results of the survey.
From his understanding, Francisco stated that the Non Systemic is happening in some buckets in certain areas but not in all buckets.

· He thinks that this is truthful as far as the preparatory.

· The CE, yes you are legally required to have the preparatory for employment.

· He cannot say the same for some of the transfer programs other than the ADT.

· There are some programs that they have that are not ADT.

Lisa’s comment was that what they are talking about is program mapping where every completion point of your program you have identified the opportunity for employment and the opportunity for further study.
· So are all of our programs mapped and if people are aware of every completion point in the program of those two things, she would say some.

· Therefore, she would say it is Not Systematic.

· It says, “both”. It is well-designed to do both, not one or the other.
· If you look at both that means your program is mapped and you are aware at all completion points.

· Francisco added “degree audits” to that.

President Tomaneng stated that part of it is that whatever we turn in at the State level, because we also talked about this in relation to how the State is infusing IEPI activities across all of the departments, we should actually present where we are really at so at the State level they know to what degree they have to support the colleges system-wide versus saying that we are farther along than we really are.
· They gave us a five-year implementation plan but she noted that from her perspective what she is hearing from the system, we are further along than some of the other districts.

· There are districts that were part of the pilot that are already implemented for the most part if not 100%. We are kind of in the middle.

· She wouldn’t want to say that we are doing so well because she would want the State and Board of Governors to realize that it does take time to implement, even if we have five years and it might require additional funding from them.
With President Tomaneng’s agreement, VPSS Shears indicated that they will follow up with Phoumy on the survey.

· He can probably send it out tomorrow with a Friday deadline.
· Lisa added that the training they received last time was to be very honest and we were full of ourselves and we were rated in most areas a lot lower. 

· Kelly added that what she is hearing is that we might want to change some of those “Scaling in Progress” to “Planning to Scale”.

· VPSS Shears stated that they will.

· Phoumy can send the survey to members of Roundtable also.

	5. Shared Governance Reports: Academic Senate, Classified Senate, ASBCC

	Academic Senate (Report by Kelly Pernell)
· They are exploring submitting a Letter of Intent to join the California Virtual Campus Online Education Initiative (CVC OEI) Consortium.
· What is involved there is that in June the College and Senate Presidents sign the Letter of Intent but they wouldn’t necessarily join the consortium until the summer of 2020.

· In the Fall, they have to pass a resolution intending to join.

· Some of the benefits to joining are access to online tutoring and online educational resources.

· She and VPI Hay will be starting a callout for a TLC Coordinator; the term limit is up for this position.
· They have announced the Tenure Review Coordinator; Gabe Winer.
· They start in the Fall.
· Chairs are doing elections now for next year.

· They are also addressing how to better improve feedback and updates to our website. How to streamline the process.

· Kelly has two more meetings to chair for the remainder of the term; May 1st and May 15th.

· If there is anything that needs endorsement or presentations, let her know.

Classified Senate (Report by Jennifer Lenahan)
· Nominations are going out now for the Classified Employee of the Year.

· It was done online and this year everyone is receiving an individual ballot in an envelope.

· Jennifer and Kye Ocasio-Pare will be the committee together.

· They will have a name to the President by May 8th because the Classified Appreciation event is on May 10th.

· They will start elections:

· President

· Vice President

· Secretary-Treasurer

· There are two more meetings remaining in the semester.

· She believes Kye will run a meeting this Thursday, April 25th.
· They will have a large meeting on May 9th, where Hermia Yam and VPSS Shears are presenting.

· If anyone has anything they want presented, the 9th will be the day. 

· This will be their last meeting for the semester.
· They have conversations going on about 4/10s and according to SEIU nothing has been determined yet. They have not met with HR.

· President Tomaneng noted that she received an update this morning that they are maintaining what has been set forth by Vice Chancellor Whittaker.

· Jennifer noted that it was a negotiated item before.

· President Tomaneng reported that VC Whittaker did a study and all other districts have the same type of set-up and options for 4/10s.

· Jennifer asked about Local 39 as she wants to ensure they receive a ballot.

· Shirley Slaughter responded with the new employee’s name.
Associated Students of Berkeley City College (Report by Romina Contreras)

· Elections are complete and they have the new student government positions filled.
· There were a total of 702 votes for the District.

· 557 came from BCC.

· Election results:

Student Trustees (both come from BCC)

· Romina Contreras

· Dowell Standley
President

· Max Frincke

Vice President of Programs

· Adam A’Omer 
Vice President of Public Relations

· Qianzi (Joyce) Wang 
Vice President of Finance

· Mia Lyon

Senators

· There are nine Senators.


The only position vacant is the Vice President of Administration.

	6. Good of the Order/Announcements

	· None.

	7. Meeting Adjourned

	President Tomaneng adjourned the meeting.

	Next Meeting:  Monday, May 6, 2019, 12:20 p.m., Room 451A/B


Minutes taken: Cynthia D. Reese, 981.2851, creese@peralta.edu[image: image1.jpg]
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